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M. President,

Namlbla welcomes the delegation of Austria to the 23rd Session of the UPR and commends

them on the presentatxon of their natlonal report for this review.

We notc with appreciation the removal of the secion of the Act Governing the Employment of
Foreign Nationals as well as the creaﬁon of a special administrative penall provision in the

_ quia_l Treatment Act for discriminatory housing advertisement in 2011.

The enactment of provisions to extend criminal culpability for discriminétion agaihst anybody

on the ground of race, colour, national or ethnic origin religious denomination or disability, or

preventlon from accessmg to any place or service intended for use by the general pubhc is’

: commendable :

We are also pléased to note Austria’s withdrawal 6f its reservation on Article 11 of the
CEDAW, the National Action Plan on the Protection of Women against Violence and the

' initiat_ives undertaken to ensure gender parity in all spheres of society.
Namibia would like to make the following recommendations:

- 1. That Austria takes further action to harmonize anti-discrimination laws to ensure equal

protéction on all grounds of discrimination for all areas of life.

2. That Austria takes all necessary measures to prohibit hate speech against asylum seekers,

refugees and foreigners.

We wish Austria all the best during their review.

- All of‘ﬁéial corresponjdence should be addressed to the Head of Mission



